MATANUSKA-SUSITNA BOROUGH ACTION MEMORANDUM AM No. 21-005

SUBJECT: Approval of a Contract Amendment for Clark Engineering
Corporation, Contract No. 17-086P, to extend the project
completion time to December 31, 2021, for the
Professional Services of the Septage and Leachate
Treatment and Dispcsal Facility.

AGENDA OF: January 19, 2021
ASSEMBLY ACTION:
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consideration.
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SUMMARY STATEMENT: On June 21, 2017, the Matanuska-Susitna Borough
(Borough) Purchasing Officer entered into Contract 17-086P with
Clark Engineering Corporation (Clark), and awarded to them Task
One: Preliminary Design of the Septage and Leachate Treatment and
Disposal Facility to be located at the Central Landfill.

Task One included establishing the analysis and design of the
project to approximately the 35% level, illustrating the scale and
relationship of project components. Project components included
treatment and disposal systems and their major components, such as
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storage tanks, pumps, pipes, valves, reactors, filters, chemical
injection devices, effluent outfall, monitoring equipment, power
supplies, and control and user interface panels as well as
transportation system components, such as dump station, access
roads, pump station and piping for leachate, at a minimum. Task
One was satisfactorily completed in early 2018 with the production
of their Preliminary Engineering Report (PER).

The task of final engineering design and permitting was added to
the contract and approved by the Assembly through AM 18-086 on
September 4, 2018.

A contract extension to December 31, 2020 was approved by the
Assembly through AM 19-123 on December 17, 2019.

Clark has completed design of the leachate treatment facility to

the 95% level. The design has been submitted to the Alaska
Department of Environmental Conservation for review and
permitting. The effects of the COVID-19 pandemic has caused

significant delay in processing projects such as these through the
state and federal permitting agency processes.

An extension of time to December 31, 2021, is now needed in order
to complete final design and permitting.

In accordance with MSB 3.08.170 B8) @), administration is
requesting authority to amend the final completion date of this
contract to December 31, 2021. All other terms of the agreement
remain unchanged.

RECOMMENDATION OF ADMINISTRATION: Approval of a Contract Amendment
for Clark Engineering Corporation, Contract No. 17-086P, to extend
the project completion time to December 31, 2021, for the
Professional Services of the Septage and Leachate Treatment and
Disposal Facility.
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